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September 28, 2017


RADNOR TOWNSHIP

ENVIRONMENTAL ADVISORY COUNCIL

MINUTES

The combined September meeting of the Radnor Township Environmental Advisory Council (EAC) was called to order by Matthew Holtman at 6:00 P.M. on September 28, 2017 at the Radnor Township Municipal Building, Radnorshire Room, 301 Iven Avenue, Wayne, Pennsylvania.

Those present were: 

Matthew Holtman, Chairperson
Josh Hilbert

Jim Quinn

Daniel Meier

Skip Kunda, Planning Commission Representative
Those not present were:
Beth Bernabeo

Andrew Kalan

CALL TO ORDER/PLEDGE OF ALLEGIANCE
Mr. Holtman called the group to order. 
ANNOUNCEMENTS


Mr. Holtman announced an electronics recycling event to be held at the Radnor Township building on October 14. 
Mr. Hilbert discussed environmental efforts by Radnor High School students. Interns with the Radnor Conservancy have been developing communication materials to improve recycling. Justin Kalan led an effort to remove invasive vines at Warren Filipone park.
WORKGROUP REPORTS AND DISCUSSION

Sustainable Parks workgroup
There was no update.

Sustainable PA Certification

Jennifer DiStefano working steadily on the Sustainable Pennsylvania certification application.

COMMUNITY ENVIRONMENTAL EDUCATION/AWARENESS
Mr. Holtman provided an update on the Stream Science program funded through the DEP grant. An after-school club is underway at Ithan Elementary, led by Andrea Quinn. Mr. Holtmant is leading a Saturday morning club that meets once a month at the township. Elementary school students have visited local streams, collected basic data on the physical characteristics of the water, and collected and identified macroinvertebrates to assess stream health. The EAC’s high school interns are helping to administer the program. Total enrollment is nearly 50 students.
LIAISON REPORTS
Mr. Kunda discussed 2 recent Planning Commission meetings. A proposed development on Lancaster Avenue was rejected. A project to move the garage and activities center at Cabrini University was approved. The plan includes replanting of a number of trees that will have to be removed for the project.
OLD BUSINESS

None
New Business

There was no new business.

Public COMMENT

Sarah Pilling, a Radnor resident and a founder of the Community Garden at Skunk Hollow, discussed some of the challenges in educating residents about recycling. It is important to keep resident informed about changes to what can be recycled, and to teach them to use appropriate containers. Materials in plastic bags are simply thrown away, which reduces the effectiveness of the recycling program. She noted that many residents do not have access to the Internet or cable television, so print communication materials are preferable. She also noted that Mom’s Organic Market regularly holds electronic recycling events in the spring.
ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, on a motion made and seconded, the meeting of the

Environmental Advisory Council was adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,
Matthew Holtman
